Letter of Recommendation for Cindy Au-Thach

March 22, 2008

To Whom It May Concern:

Cindy Au-Thach worked as a colleague of mine at The Boyds Collection for a period of seven years. During that period, she was the Webmaster and I worked with her on many projects. 

Cindy’s duties included managing Web Development Team, the creation/development/maintenance of the company’s B2C and B2B sites and also several eCommerce sites. 

Cindy is a hard-working self-starter who invariably understands exactly what a project is all about from the outset, and how to get it done quickly and effectively.  She has outstanding project management skills and completes the projects assigned to her on time.  She always had the company’s best interest in mind, and was always looking to be as cost-effective as possible.

Cindy is a resourceful, creative, and solution-oriented person who was frequently able to come up with new and innovative approaches to her assigned projects. She was an individual who paid very close attention to details, yet she saw the whole picture and what the end result was supposed to accomplish. She often made valuable suggestions that delivered a more favorable end-product.

On the interpersonal side, Cindy has great written and verbal communication skills. She got along extremely well with staff under his supervision, as well as colleagues at her own level. She is highly respected, as both a person and a professional, by colleagues, employees, and vendors alike.

In closing, as detailed above, based on my experience working with her, I can wholeheartedly recommend Cindy Au-Thach to you for any position. If you would like further elaboration, feel free to call me at (610) 926-9573.

Sincerely, 


Dennis Chelius
Director of Software Development
